
435 Hamilton Street

Allentown, Pa. 18101Allentown

Minutes - Final

Public Works Committee

6:45 PMWednesday, November 1, 2017

Roll Call: Chairperson McLean, McGuire, O'Connell

Roger MacLean and Ray  O'ConnellPresent: 2 - 

David McGuireExcused: 1 - 

15-1918 Bill 62 

Amending the 2017 Capital Fund Budget to provide for a supplemental 

appropriation of One Hundred Thirty-Five Thousand ($135,000) Dollars 

from the PennDOT TAP Grant for Safe Routes to School. The project 

includes pedestrian safety improvements to create a safer route for the 

students, the public, and motorists at Trexler and Raub.

BILL 62 Safe Routes to School Grant

Ordinance #15402

Attachments:

Mr. Roger MacLean stated to Mr. Hendricks that this was your question 

from an earlier meeting.  He asked if there were any comments or 

questions from Council.

Mr. Daryl Hendricks stated that this doesn't relate to the receive work that 

was done already.

Mr. Craig Messinger stated that it does.  It longer for the paperwork and the 

reimbursement to be done.  We tried to get much of the work done prior to 

the school starting.  This is to put the funding in place.   We didn't won't to 

wait and do it over the whole school year and it would be a big issue.  This 

is $135,000 that they want to give us for the improvements at the 

intersections.

Mr. Daryl Hendricks stated that he is sure the final cost is too higher than 

that.

Mr. Craig Messinger stated that it ended up being $120,000 for the 

improvements.  The city's part of it we paid for design and inspection which 

was $32,000.  The entire cost was $150,000 - $155,000.  The pricing was 

really good on the contract.

Mr. Julio Guridy stated that the funds supposed to be refunded 100 
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percent.

Mr. Craig Messinger stated that the actual construction is 100 percent.  Our 

match was the design and the inspection.

Mr. Roger MacLean asked if there were any other questions from Council 

and asked if there were any questions from the public.

A motion was made by Ray O'Connell, seconded by Roger MacLean, that this 

Ordinance be recommended for approval. The motion carried by the following 

vote:

Yes: Roger MacLean and Ray  O'Connell2 - 

Absent: David McGuire1 - 

Enactment No: 15402
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82 October 11, 2017 Public Works Committee Meeting MinutesAttachments:

Adjourned:  6:47 PM
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